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IMPORTANT NOTICE 
 

This village is now regularly patrolled by an             
Environmental Enforcement & Security Service. 
 

In future: 
 

• Dog fouling offences will be recorded and may be          
reported to NKDC for further action 

• Fixed Penalty Notices will be considered for               
littering offences 

• Anti-social behaviour will be dealt with               
accordingly and reported to NKDC and the Police. 

 

If you require further information, please contact the 
Parish Office: 01526 861845  
 
Further details of this and other measures being    
implemented following requests by residents can be 
found on page 14 



PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS 
Where: Ringmoor House  When:  1

st
 Monday of month 

Time:  7.00pm      (except Bank Holidays) 
See Parish Notice Boards for Planning Committee Meetings 
 

PARISH OFFICE OPENING HOURS 
OPEN   Mon/Tue/Thu 9.15am-3.00pm   

Not open on Tuesday to the public except for pre arranged  appointments up to 12.00  

CLOSED  Wed/Fri/Sat/Sunday          
 

BILLINGHAY PARISH COUNCIL TEAM 
Chairman: Kathryn Locke    Vice Chairman:  Roger Miller   
Clerk: C Willingham 
Parish Councillors: Ron Chatten,  Tom Cassidy, Antony Bell, Sheila Clark, Tom 
Cassidy & Charles Kirk 
District Council Members:   Gill Ogden, Amanda Sanderson  
County Council Member:  Barry Young 

Office Assistant & Newsletter Co-Ordinator:  Lou Hird  
Editor: Billinghay Parish Council 

COUNCIL MEETING REPORTS 
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JUNE 2019 
 
Public Session  
A resident had come to answer any questions 
regarding Planning Application 19/0618 White 
House Skirth Road. With Cllrs agreement this 
planning item was moved up on the agenda. 
 
Parish Council Committees  
The following committees were agreed  
Planning:  Councillors Cassidy, Locke & Kirk 
Finance /Policies/Risk:  Councillors Clark,  
     Locke, Bell & Kirk 
HR:  Councillors Cassidy, Chatten, Miller & Bell 
Burials/Allotments:  Councillors Kirk, Miller,  
     Chatten & Bell  
Clerk’s Update  
The Clerk reported: 
• Weed growth complaint from neighbour 

next to Ringmoor Entrance from High  
 Street reported to NKDC who would      
 arrange to clear.  
• No update from LCC regarding possible 

buildings at Lafford site. 
• Noticeboards have now been renovated. 
• Small Dog bin repair had been done.  
 
Planning Matters  
Applications  
19/0618/White House Skirth Road Billinghay 
Proposed Change of use from agricultural to 
paddock land, erection of stables and extension 
to the dwelling.  Cllrs had no objections and 

supported the application.. 
38 High St  - amended plans for 2 Dwell-
ings 
Approved 
19/0449/HOUS Extension – York Terrace 
 
Review of Policies, Standing Orders and 

Financial Regulations  
Policies Standing Orders and Financial 
Regs were available on the Parish  
Council Website. The Clerk would circulate 
ones that needed reviewing for the next 
meeting and include on the agenda. 
 
Finance 
It was agreed to purchase chippings and 
weed suppressing matting for area around 
trees in the Market Place. 
It was agreed to purchase 2 litter bins (for 
near the shop Walcott Road and Ballon 
Walk) approx. £300   
It was agreed to trial the use of an          
Environmental Enforcement Officer for a 6 
month period to address litter and dog   
fouling issues  
 

JULY 2019 
 
Public Session  
A local resident attended the meeting as 
she was interested in becoming a        
Councillor. The Council had agreed in June 
to appoint an Enforcement Officer.             
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A potential person introduced himself and 
gave details of the services that he could   
offer. These included dealing with dog       
fouling, litter and behavioural issues. He 
works in conjunction with NKDC & Police. He 
would work to guidelines specified by the 
Council and produce a monthly report. 
 
Clerk’s Update  
• Two new bins had been ordered. One of 

these would replace the dog bin on   
Ballon Walk. The Dog Bin there will be 
moved to Sprite Lane. The Clerk will 
identify a suitable location and obtain 
any permissions necessary. 

• NKDC had been approached regarding 
the proliferation of illegal signage 
around the village. The Parish Council 
have no power to remove these and the 
Clerk was investigating how we could 
obtain this. LCC would need               
approaching to do this. District Council-
lors advised of another contact at NKDC 
and the Clerk will contact them. The  
potential Enforcement Officer explained 
that he had powers to deal with such 
issues  

 
Planning Matters  
Applications  
19/0720/RENL Use of temporary building at 
Glasshouse site – Assisted Living Training 
Centre. Discussed fully and District Cllr     
Ogden agreed to speak to the Planning Of-
ficer regarding issues raised. Council were 
concerned that the Building was not fit for 
purpose and may not meet present day 
standards regarding safety. Ramp access  
appeared to be on one side of the building 
only and it was thought that any fire exits also 
would need this facility. Clerk will pass on 
comments to Planning. 
19/0882/FUL Tattershall Road Garage –    
details not yet received but comments        
required by 25 July. Clerk to circulate details 
when received and ask for an extension for 
comments. 
Approved 
19/0471/RESM 10 Houses on Walcott Road 
 
Enforcement Officer 
At this stage of the meeting, the Council went 
into closed session to discuss the            
appointment of the Enforcement Officer. The 

members of the public left the meeting at this 
point. This was just to agree details as the ap-
pointment had been approved at the June 
meeting. The salient points made were: 
Residents must be made aware of the appoint-

ment in advance and methods of publici-
ty were agreed. 

Hours were agreed and are to be reviewed in 
three weeks’ time 

The appointment would commence on the 1
st
 

August to allow residents to be made 
aware. 

It was agreed that the Clerk arrange a further 
meeting with the Enforcement Officer to agree 
a contract and terms. 
The meeting was then re-opened and the members of the public 
re-admitted. 

 
  
 



 

ALLENBY’S OF 
 ANWICK 

 

Funeral Directors 
 

 

The Area’s Independent Family  
Funeral Directors serving the  

Billinghay Area for the past 70 years  
providing a complete personal 24 hour 
service with ultimate care and dignity 

 
 

68 Main Street, Anwick, Sleaford, Lincs  
NG34 9SU 

 

Tel: 01526 832319 
 

Member of the National Association of  
Funeral Directors 

 
wcallenby@btconnect.com 
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M & T Brommell Ltd 

Painters &  

Decorators 

 

 

 

 

Serving the area over 

25 years 
 

Fast Friendly Service  
 

Tele: 01526 860069 

Mobile: 07721347634 

Or 

Email:  
brommell@hotmail.com 

HORSE FEED AND TACK NOW IN STOCK 
 

CALL IN FOR INFO OR POP IN AND HAVE 
A LOOK 
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will provide details. 
• Finance Regulations need a change 

of date in para 4.2 
• Grant wording needs to be changed 

to reflect that the maximum amount 
awarded will not exceed £3000 in  
total. 

 
To consider Community Speed Watch 
Scheme and use of the Speed Indicator 
Device (SID) 
A Councillor had prepared a detailed   
costing for a setting up a Community 
Speed Watch Scheme. The main factors 
were: 
• There will need to be a pool of      

volunteers 
• For each session there needs to be a 

minimum of three people 
• The checks must be carried out in 

daylight hours 
• Details of the check will be analysed 

by the police and the following action 
taken if 30mph exceeded: 
• First occasion – letter sent from 

Police 
• Second occasion – a further letter 

issued 
• Third occasion – goes to court 

He agreed to circulate full details and  
mentioned that there will be training organ-
ised for volunteers. 
It was agreed unanimously that a pool of 
volunteers be established, training given, 
and the relevant equipment obtained. It is 
expected to be around £500. 
Volunteers to operate the scheme have 
already been requested on Facebook. 
 
Local Plan Review 
Details of the revised Local Plan (Central 
Lincolnshire) had been circulated and sites 
previously not included for development 
are now being reconsidered. In addition, 
the minimum requirement for the number 
of dwelling has been reduced from 25 to 
10. Councillors were asked by the Chair to 
consider the new Plan and submit       
comments soon.  Factors for review 
should include: 
• Do we need more housing? 
• Could the infrastructure cope? 
• Are transport facilities adequate? 
 

members of the public left the meeting at 
this point. This was just to agree details as 
the appointment had been approved at the 
June meeting. The salient points made 
were: 
• Residents must be made aware of the 

appointment in advance and methods 
of publicity were agreed. 

• Hours were agreed and are to be     
reviewed in three weeks’ time 

• The appointment would commence on 
the 1

st
 August to allow residents to be 

made aware. 
It was agreed that the Clerk arrange a     
further meeting with the Enforcement Officer 
to agree a contract and terms. 
The meeting was then re-opened and the 
members of the public re-admitted. 
 
Billinghay Emergency Plan Review and 
Update                                                              
Work on this review needs to start immedi-
ately and a meeting is being arranged.  
Publicity is needed to co-opt non-councillors 
on to the project as their expertise in      
specific areas would be vital. The existing 
plan was the basis for the recommended 
template and so this should make the task 
simpler. 
 
Highways and Police Matters 
The police report had been circulated     
earlier. 
Councillors queried when the work on    
Walcott Road was to be done and it was 
thought that preparation was already in 
hand. 
The Clerk was asked to follow up the    
parking problem on Cornfield Way/Mill 
Lane. 
 
Review Policies, Standing Orders and 
Financial Regulations 
Various documents had been circulated   
prior to the meeting and Councillors were 
asked for their observations. The comments 
made were: 
• The GDPR policy needs to be shown 

on the website 
• The GDPR policy needs to be included 

in Standing Orders 
• Code of Conduct stipulates that Coun-

cillors should attend certain training 
within six months of election. Training 
is done by NKDC and LALC. The Clerk 
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Suggestions for Village Projects and 
Funding Options 
The Community Garden Project at         
Ringmoor is progressing 
Consideration will be given to turning the 
Closed Cemetery into a Peace Garden. 
Councillors were asked to bring ideas for 
future Village projects to the next meeting. 
 
Finance 
To review and agree financial reserves 
and investments 
The Clerk was asked to investigate the  
possibility of obtaining a better return on 
money held and ensuring that the amount 
of possible financial loss was below the  
current Maximum. It was suggested that a 
local Financial Advisor be consulted. 
In addition, the Clerk will arrange for extra 
signatories on the Council Accounts as   

holidays sometimes stretched resources.  
 
Burial Ground & Allotment Business  
The Clerk reported that NKDC would not 
supply one large bin for the Cemetery but, 
currently, were not charging for the Brown 
Waste Bin.  
 
Councillors Reports 
• District Councillors had little to report 

as currently training of new Councillors 
is a priority. 

• The faulty drain cover outside 64 High 
Street was again reported and the 
Clerk will send a reminder to         
Highways. 

• The footpath at the corner of Fen Road 
and Walcott Road had been damaged 
– is being reported to Highways. 

LINCOLNSHIRE WIT & HUMOUR 
Three Lincolnshire women were talking in the Ship about a party they had been invited to. 
The first one says, “We’ve all got to wear an item at the party that matches something be-
longing to our husbands, haven’t we?” 
“Yes” said the other two, “but what?” 
The first one continued, “Well my husband has got black hair and I’ve got a little black 
dress I can diet into by then.” 
The second one says, “That’s a good idea. My husband has got  red hair and I’ve got a 
little red dress I can diet into by then.” 
The third one looks a bit hesitant and says, “I just need to go on a diet - my husband is 
bald.” 
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BILLINGHAY VILLAGE HALL AND PLAYING FIELD 
 
 

The new heating system should have been completed by the end of August. 
 
Improvements are continually being made to the Hall making it a perfect place to hire for 
those parties etc that you are planning. Bookings are still coming in at a steady rate and 
many complimentary comments are also being made. This makes the Committee feel that 
all their efforts are worth it. 
 
Our plans for the future include improvements to the sound and lighting equipment,    
making show productions more enjoyable for the audiences. 
 
Talks are at present taking place concerning holding a Summer Show at the Village Hall 
next July.  Also there is talk of holding V.E. celebrations for May 8

th
 2020 (the 75

th
     

Anniversary).  
 
Anyone interested in either of these events please contact a member of the Village Hall 
Committee with suggestions or offers of help. 
 
The “100” Club winners for the last draws of the year were: 
 
  June  Trev Patterson 
  July  Michael Atkin  
 
There are still some numbers available for those willing to gamble £1 a month and support 
their Village Hall. 
 
Contact Kate Harlow 07799617674 or Marjorie Richards 01526 860346. 
 
 

To book the hall, contact:    June Davies   
        01526 861652 / 07506000416 



 BILLINGHAY PARISH OFFICE 
NEWS 

 

As you are aware, the Parish Office has to deal with a wide range of 
issues and the staff try their very best to be helpful. Varying topics are raised and we intend 
publishing information where we can offer help, point you in the right direction or where we 
need your help.  
 
PARISH OFFICE CONTACT DETAILS: 
Telephone: 01526 861845 
Email:  info@billinghaypc.co.uk 
Address:  Mrs C Willingham (Parish Clerk) 
   Ringmoor House, Ringmoor Close, Billinghay, Lincs 
   LN4 4EY 
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MOBILE LIBRARY SERVICE  
 
 

Please note that the van now visits Billinghay on MONDAYS: 
 
The van will visit Billinghay fortnightly on  MONDAYS on the  following dates 
and times. 
 

 9th September 23rd September  7th October  21st October  
 

Stop 1  Library Site in the High Street  12.30  to  14.30 
Stop 2  Spar Shop Car Park    14.45  to 16.00 
 

For enquiries and renewals, please ring 01522 782010 

 

BILLINGHAY MEDICAL PRACTICE:   
 
  CONTACT NO  01526 860490 
 

CHILDREN’S CENTRE 
Please note that the defibrillator located at the Children’s Centre on Fen Road is maintained by 
the Billinghay Parish Council. If you notice any issues with the defibrillator, please contact the 
Parish Office. Access for the equipment is obtained by dialling 999 and you will then be given a 
code to open the case. 
 
PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS 
Please note that  Parish Council Meetings will be held in the lounge at Ringmoor House and 
not in the Village Hall. They start at 7.00pm and there are 15 minutes at the beginning of each 
meeting when the members of the public can speak and raise issues they feel need address-
ing. 
 
WALCOTT ROAD CEMETERY 

OPENING TIMES  Summer    8.00am to 8.00pm 
     Winter    9.00am to 5.00pm 

mailto:Billinghaypc@googlemail.com
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YOU SAID……….. WE DID 
 
The Parish Council, contrary to what some residents may think, do listen to what the local 
people say. Some times we are unable to respond as the situation is beyond our powers 
e.g.  illegal parking ((Although we do try to initiate action). 
 
Where we can act, we will try to do so and two examples of the Council responding to     
resident’s recent requests are detailed below; 
 
ENVIRONMENTAL ENFORCMENT AND SECURITY 
Residents have complained for a long time about dog fouling and litter on the streets but, 
although Penny does an excellent job around the village she cannot be in all places at once. 
Indeed, if she spots an offence, she has no powers to take action. There have also been 
complaints  about anti-social behaviour but the chances of the police being available at the 
salient time are slight. 
Therefore, we have appointed an Officer to spend time patrolling the village to handle the 
above problems when he sees the. The front page of this Newsletter sets out the worst case 
scenarios. 
The primary concern of the Officer will be to educate offenders or talk to people to prevent 
any problems. He does have the powers to take action and issue fixed penalty notices but it 
is hoped that this is a last resort where persistent offenders ignore his advice. 
The aim is to  keep our village clean, tidy and safe. If you have any problems with dog    
fouling, littering and anti-social behaviour, look out for the Officer and have  chat with him.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
COMMUNITY SPEEDWATCH SCHEME   
For some time, there has been evidence of speeding through the village usually at specific 
times and locations. The Speed Indicator Device that is used from time to time, does seem 
to have some deterrent effect. It is also useful for providing information on the number of 
cars that are ignoring the speed limits (cars have been recorded traveling in excess of 
70mph on occasion). This device cannot be used to prosecute drivers but should act as a 
reminder and, more importantly identify if there is a problem. 
The Council are now going to introduce a  Community Speed Watch Scheme This will be 
run by volunteers who will be provided with the necessary equipment to make accurate as-
sessments of vehicle speeds.: 
For each session there needs to be a minimum of three people and the checks must be  
carried out in daylight hours 
Details of the check will be analysed by the police and the following action taken if 30mph 
exceeded: 
• First occasion – letter sent from Police 
• Second occasion – a further letter issued 
• Third occasion – goes to court 
Training has already been arranged  for volunteers and, when this has been completed in 
the near future, and the requisite equipment purchased, the Scheme will be inaugurated. . 
The check will be clearly visible to motorists and so don’t speed!   
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Billinghay History Group 
 

Since the last issue of the Newsletter, we have had another               

successful presentation by Tom Lane and his accompanying musicians 

(not to mention Maurice Morris). 

This was on the subject of Lincolnshire Farming & Food so, of course 

included the famous “Lincolnshire Sausage Song”. We understand 

that Tom might be bringing the writer of the song to his next       

presentation!! 

Perhaps the lady who refused to attend the last show, if Maurice 

Morris was not performing, will put in an appearance to see him on 

Tom’s return. 

  

The following events have been arranged for the future and others 

are in the pipeline.  

Full details of each event will be  displayed on the Parish Notice 

Boards and  in the Billinghay Events  diary on Facebook.  

 

Any persons who would like to receive notification by email or snail 

mail can contact the secretary per the details below. 

 

Tues, 24th September 2019 Christine Chapman  “The Dynasty of   

       John of Gaunt & Katherine Swynford”  

       and their Lincolnshire connections 

Wed, 30th October 2019  Loretta Rivett Plants that kill and  

       Plants that cure 

Tues, 26 November 2019  Steve Watson  - Boston’s Victorian   

       Travelling Fairground 

Wed, 19 February 2020  Lincolnshire Film Archives 

Tues, 19 May 2020   Lynda Hotchkiss - Topic to be announced 

 

Everyone is welcome to attend and there is only a minimal charge per 

person to help defray costs. 

  
 

For details contact Lou Hird on 01526 869086  

or email  louhird@hotmail.com  
or just turn up for the presentations—you will be most welcome 
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WAYNE MARKHAM PLASTERING 
 

Our mantra is to keep it local so we 

work with many trades in our local  

area to turn your house into a home  

or your office into an exciting and  

  vibrant place to work. 
 

   Contact us on 01526 861165 or 07968 307052 

            Email markhamplastering@sky.com 

                   www.plastererservices.co.uk 
 

      Get plastered without the headaches 

The Billinghay Community Group are currently waiting for 
quotes to come back for the landscaping, as soon as these 
are submitted and a decision is made we can make a start 
on the garden project.  
 
Planting is expected to begin in November  
 
Further updates will be posted on the noticeboards 
throughout Billinghay and on our Facebook & Twitter    
pages.  
 
If anyone would like to become involved in any way, please 
contact us on:  
chairofbcg@gmail.com or 07572701826/07956860062  

mailto:markhamplastering@sky.com


 

CT   
 Therapies 

 
 

Therapeutic & Holistic Massage for 

 

Stress, Tension, & Relaxation 
Sports Injury, Deep Tissue  

 

Reflexology 
Hopi Ear Candles 

 

Reiki Treatments & Training 
Relaxation & Meditation 

 

Waxing Specialist 
 

Experience Counts 
 
 

Contact Wendy  

Reiki Master-Teacher, UKRFTM, CMT, CIBTAC, ISA, CNHC 
 
 

01526 861385    07759 119135 
 

REIKI   
The Subliminal way to relax 

 

Please call for details 
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Are you or do you know someone who is finding it difficult to manage their affairs? 
 

If yes, then you need to find out about 
 

LASTING POWERS OF ATTORNEY 
 

For a sympathetic and professional service call 

01529 301972 
 

• Free home visits - saving you time and money 
• Legally qualified advisor - solicitor (non-practising) 
• No VAT - save paying 20% extra in tax 
• Regulated & Insured - for your peace of mind 
• No risk - free no obligation initial visit 
• Competitive fixed fees - so no nasty surprises 
• We try and not be beaten on service and price for  face to face advice 
• No pushy salesmen and only pay when the job is completed 
• We are proud to support the people of Billinghay and area 
• Locally based business 

 

Give us a call and see what you think  

LINCOLNSHIRE WILL COMPANY 
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Community Activities,  
Interests & Opportunities in Billinghay 

 

 
B.A.D.ASS    Thursdays at the Village Hall or Ship - please call 
(Billinghay Amateur  07799617674 for info. New members always welcome 
 Dramatics Association) 
Beavers/Cubs/Scouts  Tuesdays  5.30-9.15pm Scout Hut Roger Miller 860539 
Bethel Baptist Chapel  Sundays 10.30am & 6pm   Tuesdays 7pm Pastor James  
  Mansfield 861439 
Billinghay CEP School  Breakfast Club 8 to 9am  Every School day in School Hall  
Billinghay Tuesday Club  1

st
 Tuesday of the month 7.30pm  Pam Lupton 860106 

Bowls Club     Indoor Bowls start September every Monday  
British Legion   Contact Dawn Studd, Branch Secretary for details of 

 membership and meetings on 01526  268671 
Brownies (2

nd
 Billinghay) Wednesdays 5.30 to 7.00pm  Dawn Tulley  834324 

Children’s Centre    Fen Road 9am to 5pm Monday to Friday  869248 or 869271 
Coffee Morning  3

rd
 Monday of month 10-12 Baptist Chapel, Ann Hall 01205 

 365689 
Community Rooms   Bookings    Jayne Pannell 01526 861382 
Daisy Chain    Pre-school Mon-Fri 9.00am to 3.00pm Billinghay CofE  

   School 07799 091281 
Darby & Joan     Tuesdays  (every 4 weeks) 2-5pm Shirley 860732 
Girl Guides    Wednesdays 6.45pm  
      Contact Emma 07557354981 
Lighthouse Youth Club   2nd Friday in Month  7.45 to 9.15pm Age 12+ at Baptist  

   Chapel 
Line Dancing    Thursdays 6.00pm to 8.00pm Walcott Village Hall 
Methodist Church    Bookings Sally Robinson 860930 Caretaker 860682 
    Schoolroom available with kitchen facilities £15 for 3 hours 
Methodist Church    Sundays 10am  Val  860614,  
Night Owls Book Club  4th Tuesday of month  Kylie Cozens 
Past Times    History Group  The Ship Inn        as advertised 
    Lou Hird  869086 
Rainbows (Girls 5 to 7)  Tuesdays (Term Time) 5.30pm to 6.30pm  
    Karen 01526 860715  Mobile 07812207929  
Scout Group    1

st
 Billinghay  Roger Miller (Scout Leader) 860539 

St Michael’s and All Angels 1st/2nd Sundays 9.30am Morning Prayer  
Church    3rd Sunday 9.30am Communion  
    4th Sunday 11.00am  Said Communion 
    5th Sunday   United Service - please ring to check place of 

   worship. 
    Church open from 9.00am to 3.00pm weekdays 
    Contact:  Reverend Steve Holt 01526 580654    

     Gwen Tonge  01526 860330 
Tennis Club  Contact Tina or Mick on 860069 or brommell@hotmail.com  
Tuesday Club  First Tuesday every month 7.30pm Community Rooms 
Twinning Association  Chairman John Toulson 01526 860262 Secretary Megan 

 Clark (meganclark@hotmail.co.uk)  Website  www.bdta.eu. 
Village Hall  Bookings  June Davies 861652  
Voluntary Car  Service  Office Hours  10.00am to 4.00pm  Monday  to Thursday and 10.00am to 

 1.00pm Friday  Tel 01507 609535 (also 24hr Emergency) 
YPF Children's Club   Fridays in term time 6.00 to 7.30pm at Baptist Chapel,  
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Billinghay Athletic FC Minihays 
 
 

We will be restarting youth training on 
a Saturday. We are offering training 

for both girls and boys aged between 4 
and 11. 

 
Training sessions run every Saturday 

10:30-11:30am.  
 

We are offering training, skills, exercise and fun!!!! 
 

£2 per session  
 

You will need suitable footwear and a drink. 
 

If anyone is interested in helping or setting up their 
own youth team please get in touch. The more help we 

get the more ages we can offer training for.  
 

Contact details: 
 

Nathan (Club secretary) 01526 861144 or 
07824600798  

BILLINGHAY BOWLS CLUB 
 

This long established club with excellent facilities is  looking for new    
members.  These are specially required for the next season which        
commences in April 2020.  If you are interested in joining, please contact 
the Secretary,  

 
Jenny Blades on 01526 860273 

 
We are holding a special all day event on Saturday, 8 
September 2019, the Alf South Trophy. This is played 
for annually and would be an ideal opportunity for       
prospective members to see the facilities and decide 
whether they would like to be part of this well organised 
village club.  

 
COME ALONG AND JOIN US 
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Tabbi Bannister 
F.M.A.A.T & A.T.T (Fellow) 

 

Local Accountant and 

Tax Specialist 
Account Preparation 

Limited Company  Advice 
Tax Returns 
VAT Returns 

Book Keeping  
Payroll Services 

 

No accountancy problem too big or 

too small. 

Call for a free quote and initial         

consultation. 
 

Tele. Number:   01526342834 

Mobile Number:  07876023357  

Email: tabbiaccounting@yahoo.com 

Mayfield 
Bed & Breakfast 

 

PICKS BUTCHERS LTD 
89 MAIN STREET, DORRINGTON 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

SPECIAL OFFERS 
 

 
 
 

  
PICK & MIX  

ANY 3 FOR £10.50 
(Different items) 

8 Sausages 
2 Chicken Breasts 

1lb Braising 
1lb Mince 
1lb Stew 

1lb Unsmoked Bacon  
Meat Pie 

OPEN    CLOSED 
 Monday to Friday  Saturday 
 7.00am to 5.00pm  Sunday 
 

 
 

   Tel 01526 830831 

MEAT PACK FOR 
£19.99 

1.1kg Chicken (2.5lb) 
1lb Mince 

1lb Sausage 
2 Chicken Breasts 
2 Mini Gammons 

1/2lb Bacon 
1/2lb Cooked Ham 

119 Walcott Road Billinghay,  

Lincolnshire. LN4 4EW 
 

Email: chuckiesue@btinternet.com 
 

Tel: 01526 861661 
 

Mob: 07713 090865 
 

www.mayfield-bb.co.uk 
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KEEP FIT 
 

BILLINGHAY VILLAGE HALL 
Tuesday 6.30pm to 7.30pm 

 
 

Get fit and keep fit in a relaxed fun 
class 

 
Cardio and toning exercises for a 

good workout 
 

Lower impact options available 
making this class suitable for a wide 

range of   fitness levels. 
 

GO ON GIVE IT A TRY 
 

COST  £4 per session 
 

Just turn up or contact Dean for 
more    information on 

01526 860893 or 07857 846841 

 
Rick Lonsdale 

Heating & Plumbing 
 

OFTEC REGISTERED    
HEATING ENGINEER 

For plumbing, boiler/oil tank fitting, 
commissioning, service, repairs, & 

bathroom/kitchen fitting. 

Just off Skirth 
Road, 

Billinghay 
Mobile: 

07847 483998 

Call now to 
help  increase 

the life and 
efficiency of 
your boiler 

 

The Moggy Motel 
Boarding Cattery 

Luxury Cattery with spacious 
chalets 
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BILLINGHAY & DISTRICT 
TWINNING ASSOCIATION 

After a short time without any visitors to entertain or  fundraising events to organise, the 
Twinning Association have started to turn their thoughts to the next year. 
It is our turn to visit Ballon sous Mars next year and the dates have been agree for this 
event. 
 
The visit will start on Saturday, 23 May 2020 and go on until Wednesday,  27 May 2020. 
There will be a coach organised and a  cross channel ferry as in previous years although 
some people may prefer to take their own cars! 
 
We are always looking for new members and anyone who is interested should let us know 
as soon as possible. This would then give the Committee time to arrange for a host family 
in France to be found. 
 
Contrary to what some people believe, we do not receive any grants towards the cost of 
the trip. Therefore, to raise funds for the visit,  we will be organising several events. Two of 
these are already in the course of preparation, notably: 
 
• 19 October 2019 Community Rooms - Quiz Night  
• Christmas Hamper Raffle - members can still donate items! 
 
We know that other people of Billinghay and other village organisations have given us  
wonderful support in the past and we would, once again, like to records our thanks for this.  

 
BILLINGHAY PARISH COUNCIL 

 
 
Please note that the Parish Office will now be open at the times stated 
below: 
 
MONDAY  9.15am  to   3.00pm 
 
TUESDAY  9.15   to  3.00pm 
   The Office will only be open to the public on Tuesday,  
   for pre-arranged appointments between 9.15am and 12.00 
 
THURSDAY  9.15am  to   3.00pm 
 
If you wish to speak to the Parish Council outside the above hours, 
please email info@billinghaypc.co.uk or use the Council Facebook 
page.  

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=union+jack&view=detailv2&&id=6BD279170B98F0B6A4A4714618DEC5D3CC682168&selectedIndex=0&ccid=6wLKpkUK&simid=608031743903533809&thid=OIP.Meb02caa6450a89516fa9ff00a1562359H0
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ROYAL BRITISH LEGION 
BILLINGHAY 

On Saturday, 6 July, Keith and Sylvia Wilkinson of Walcott Road, kindly hosted a 
garden party in aid of the British Legion Poppy Appeal.  
The stalls were many and varied, ranging from a cake stall, craft stalls and a picture 
stall. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The morning started damp and grey but soon improved, dried up and there was 
promise of some sun. There was a steady stream of people admiring the plant stall, 
the jewellery, crafts of all kinds and then trying their luck on the tombola stall or   
raffles. A beautiful “We will remember them” cake (see below), made by Jo Clegg 
was raffled and duly won by Wendy Liles. After visiting all of the stalls, it was time to 
go to the “summer house” for much needed refreshments. 
 

 
 
The Royal British Legion would like 
to thank Keith, Sylvia, their large 
band of helpers, all the stallholders 
and, of course, the many visitors 
who helped one way or another 
raise the staggering amount of 
£804.10 towards the Poppy Appeal. 
 

One of the 
many craft 

stalls 
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SAMARITAN CHURCH SHOEBOX APPEAL 
 

Once again, we at the Methodist Church have been filling shoeboxes to go to under      
privileged children in Romania. In November children from the Primary School came along 
with their boxes to a dedication service before 284 boxes set off to Grimsby to be checked, 
once checked they set off for Romania. 
 

This is the 12th year  we have supported this charity and each year we send more boxes. I 
have been overwhelmed by the generosity of so many friends sharing their talents, either 
knitting or sewing, friends donating raffle prizes or items to be included in a box. Not         
forgetting those who supported our coffee mornings raising money for transportation costs. 
Thank you to each and everyone of you. 
 

We plan to continue supporting this charity in 2019 with coffee mornings arranged on the 
following dates:      October 1st 
We meet in the Schoolroom between 10.00 and 11.30am 
 

On a recent visit to the Ice House in Grimsby where all the boxes are checked and          
dispatched, I noticed empty video cases had been made into pencil cases, what a good 
idea I thought. So if anyone has any unwanted video cases I would appreciate them. Also 
the fronts off used Christmas Cards (I make them into little books) and any scraps of       
material or wool can be put to good use, so think of us before you discard them. 
 

Thank you again for your support in 2018 and hopefully we’ll meet            
up again in 2019. 
 

Val Beckett (860614) 

THE QUIZ 
 

The answers to the clues below all contain the word “down”. 
 
1. Australia & New Zealand           ............................................. 
2. Practicable, realistic & approachable  ………………………………... 
3. Richard Adam’s rabbit novel   …… …………………………… 
4. Start of a drive in American football ………………………………… 
5. First line of popular Children’s prayer ………………………………… 
6. Home of the Kentucky Derby   ............................................... 
7. 2001 film of US Forces in Somalia  ............................................... 
8. End of an Apollo Mission   ……… ………………………… 
9. Famous line from “The price is Right” …………………………….…… 
10. To be discovered in n embarrassing situation ……..…………………………… 
   

The answers will be in the next issue of the Newsletter. 
 

Answers to July/August Quiz:   
1. What you see is what you get 2. 88 Two fat ladies   
3. 1215 Signing of the Magna Carta 
4. 1410 Metres (Length of the Humber Bridge)      
5. 1605 Gunpowder Plot   6. 360 Degrees in a Circle 
7. 369 The Goose drank wine  8. 600 Riders in the Charge of the Light 

        Brigade 
9. 666 Mark of the Beast   10. 999 Telephone number for    
         Emergency Services 
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“Our objective is to promote 
Independence, choice, dignity and 
Respect in every service provided” 

LJ Home Care is a Lincolnshire based home care 
service. 
 

Our aim is to provide a range of services,          
individually tailored to the client’s needs, whilst 
maintaining a high standard of care and       
companionship. 
 

All our staff are  fully trained and DBS checked, 
offering clients peace of mind that they will be 
cared for expertly. 
 

Care packages are individual and flexible, with 
the main focus being to assist our clients to   
remain in their own homes for as long as       
possible. 
 

LJ Home Care is registered and regulated by the 
Care Quality Commission. 

We provide everything from 
personal care, dementia care, 
companionship, shopping, 
cleaning, meals and even   
walking your dog. Everything 
you need to help you stay     
independent in the comfort of 
your own home. 

Services 
• Personal Care 
• Washing, Bathing 
• Dressing, Undressing 
• Physical disabilities 
• Post hospital discharge 
• Medication Reminders /                 

Administration 
• Meal Preparation 
• Dementia Care 
• Cognitive Impairment 

Companionship Service 
• Social Outings 
• Appointments 
• Life and Social Skills 

• Shopping 
• Domestic Duties 
• Dog Walking 
• Sitting Service 

Tel: 01526  860204 
 

PLEASE CONTACT US TO 
ARRANGE A FREE ASSESSMENT     

IN YOUR HOME. 
 

www.ljcare.co.uk 
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BYGONES 
A former regular visitor to  Billinghay came across the article below 

whilst on his travels. It was written by Andrew Jackson who gave two 

talks to the History Group about local poet, Bernard Gilbert. 
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RATES TO USE THIS NEWSLETTER FOR ADVERTISING 
 
 

SIXTH OF PAGE   “ONE OFF”      £10.00 
    ANNUAL (6 EDITIONS)    £25.00 

 

 
QUARTER OF PAGE   “ONE OFF”      £15.00 

    ANNUAL (6 EDITIONS)    £38.00 
 
 

HALF PAGE    “ONE-OFF”      £20.00 
      ANNUAL (6 EDITIONS)    £65.00 
 
 

FULL PAGE    “ONE-OFF”      £25.00 
      ANNUAL (6 EDITIONS)    £90.00 
 

 

FLYERS     INSERT YOUR OWN    £10.00 
        INSERTED BY US      £20.00 

 

 

PRICE ON APPLICATION FOR OTHER SIZES 

   

  Gents Barber     Scissor Cuts / Trims 

  Scissor and Clippers   Clipper Cuts 

  Restyles      Wet Shaves 

  Colours      Treatments 

  Ear Candling     Sports Massage 

     Relaxation Massage 

 

Ladies Welcome 
Walk in Service - Appointments taken 

Some services, bookings required 
 

7 Queen Street - Billinghay - Lincoln - LN4 4AX 
 

Telephone - 01526 861986                                                                       
E-mail - numbersevenbarbers@yahoo.com 

 

Find us on Facebook - number SEVEN 
 

Open Six Days a Week - Monday to Saturday 
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PETER CROSS 
 

PAINTER & DECORATOR 
 

Interior 
 

Exterior 
 

Domestic 
 

Commercial 
 

Friendly Reliable Service 
over 25 years experience 

For a FREE quote ring 
 

 Tel:  01526 833913 
 Mob:  07855526035

 

ALL TYPES OF WORK 
UNDERTAKEN 

 

Hedge cutting, grass        
cutting, block paving/
cleaning, fencing, tree 
felling, shed erecting,    

digger work etc. 
 

RG GROUNDWORK 
SERVICES 

 

Call Richard on 
07931169402 or 
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LETTER PAGE 

 
If you wish to reply to any views expressed in these letters or wish to get anything 
else ‘off your chest' ,  please write to  LOU`S LIVELY LETTER PAGE or e-mail        
Carol_Willingham@n-kesteven.gov.uk or post it through the Parish Office letter box 
by the 2nd December 2018. 

Our regular contributor from Skirth Road has sent us his latest offering detailing a certain 
sporting prowess as can be seen below: 
 

Some time ago  as I was walking on a nice sunny afternoon when I arrived in the local     
village of Timberland not realising what a really positive difference that afternoon would 
make to my life. This was in the olden days when the village had a shop. On the notice 
board was a  poster advertising a table tennis club. My only previous experience of table 
tennis was “Fresher’s Week at university where every club and society  advertised its      
activity. I joined a lot of them to try them out and table tennis was one. I went for two or 
three weeks and then decided to give it up as there was not time to keep going to every-
thing that I had joined and it seemed that I was going to have to do a bit of work at some 
time as the main reason for going there was to do a Mathematics degree. I remembered 
enjoying the game despite not being very good. although my main memory of the sessions 
was of a beanpole figure of a lad who came every time in green shorts and an orange T-
shirt who soon  became very red in the face after some physical effort and so was forever 
nicknamed “Traffic Lights”. 
I looked again at the poster and it said to ask in the shop.  So I ventured inside and asked. I 
was greeted warmly by the extremely friendly smiling couple who ran the shop who said 
that it was a friendly club that was a social night out for everyone and was not at all        
competitive and I would be most welcome. This really put me on my guard. I have never 
been keen on Shakespeare but I am familiar with the line from Hamlet. “The lady doth    
protest too much, methinks” and my experience of life is that  the majority of people who 
engage in a competitive activity and  make a point of saying that they do it socially and  non
-competitively usually mean the opposite. 
I turned up to Timberland Village Hall the following Tuesday to be greeted by a man I knew 
as a squash opponent. No way would this be non-competitive. I said I had not played for 35 
years but wanted to have a go. He suggested I borrow  a bat from the bag and play him. . 
Just my luck to play the best player in the club on my first game. I lost 21-2. I thought that 
he should have gone easy on me but he would probably claim that he did which is why I got 
2 points.  I was fired up immediately. I was determined to beat this guy. The most important 
thing about taking part in a competitive activity is to enjoy it and I find beating someone to 
be far more enjoyable than losing to them. 
It was soon clear to me that this was the best club that I had ever joined. Club nights were 
very enjoyable with various singles and doubles  games and amusing interludes where I 
discovered interesting things about my fellow members including the occasion when one 
member told us all that being in bed with her husband was like sleeping with Olga Korbut. 
To be fair when pressed on how she knew this the lady did admit that she had never slept 
with Olga and a lot of imagination was involved in the story. Even so it must have flattering 
for the chap to hear his performance  be compared with one of the worlds greatest gym-
nasts. 
This was all very well but I wanted to get my special singles game in each week against my 
nemesis . Although I got a few more points I became increasingly frustrated as I was still 

Please note that the views expressed in the letters pages do not necessarily reflect 
those of the Parish Council and are only published where the Name and Address of 
the Contributor is given (but not necessarily published - we will pass on                
correspondence where applicable). 
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nowhere near winning. I thought long and hard about why I kept losing, even fleetingly  
wondering if it was simply that he was a better player than me although I quickly dismissed 
that fanciful notion. Then it struck me! I did not have my own bat! How could I have gone all 
of these weeks and not realised. Anybody who is any good at anything has their own  
equipment. Everybody else at the club had their own bat and I was still borrowing from the 
club bag. 
I went on line and bought a couple of cheap bats. I know I can only play with one at once 
but it was almost as cheap to buy two as I got free postage. No need to spend a lot of  
money. Quality did not matter. The important thing was to have my own bat! It would send 
out a powerful psychological message. “ I am good enough to have my own bat” 
I turned up next week and challenged him immediately. Things would be different this week 
because I was a much better player now.  He would realise that I  was now a good enough 
player to have my own bat!!!. I lost but it was close and it was not long before I won. This  
was not enough for me. I may have won once but I had lost count of all of the times he had 
beaten me. I would have to beat him week after week before I would feel avenged. The 
weekly games became very cat and mouse with intense concentration on both sides and I 
began to get the upper hand. This was too much for him. He threw his toys out of the pram, 
sold his house in Timberland  and moved to the West Country before I could even things 
up. He claimed that he was moving to be nearer his family but I knew the real reason that 
he was going. Oh how I regret that I did not realise much earlier that all that I needed to do 
was buy my own bat 
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WHAT’S ON IN BILLINGHAY 

DARBY & JOAN CLUB 
 

Forthcoming Meetings:  17th September 15th October 
 

Forthcoming Outings:    
Tues 3rd September  Skegness  
Tues 1st October   Rushden Lakes 
 
If anyone wishes to join us on our outings or attend meetings, they would be 
most welcome. 
 

Contact Details:  Shirley on 860732 or Mobile 07903008308 

BILLINGHAY TUESDAY CLUB 
 

Forthcoming events:  
 

Tues, 3rd September  Harvest Supper 
Tues,  1st October  You cannot be serious (Tales of a Wimbledon  
      Umpire)   John Gray 

BINGO 
 

Every Monday Regular Bingo Sessions  
1.30pm start  The Whyche Community Rooms 
    Refreshments available.  
    Why not come along and make some new  friends.  

METHODIST CHURCH LENDING LIBRARY 
 

Every second     Everyone is welcome to call in for free cuppa and browse  
Tuesday each  our books, jigsaws and DVDs. 
Month         If you would like to borrow any item, all we ask is a small   
2.00 to 3.30pm donation of 25p. 

GENERAL 
 

 Meditation Courses Learn to Relax, daytime or evenings to suit.  
     Telephone 0775 911 9135 for details 
 Reiki to Relax  Courses run monthly in the village,  starting with Level 
     One. 
     Telephone 0775 911 9135 for details of  how to learn to 
       Relax the Reiki Way 
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Billinghay Tennis Club 

 
Billinghay Tennis Club have won the Boston Winter League (2018/2019). 
This is an enormous achievement when you realise that they are playing 
and now beating all of the Boston teams.   

Boston have held this trophy since 1995 but Billinghay have now triumphantly taken it from 
them.... Those involved were Captain Michael Brommell, Charlie Maplethorpe, Chris      
Rogers, Daniel Stanton, William Tomlinson and Sam Tricker.   
What an awesome accolade for the village.   
 
Congratulations to those players involved.  Well done, keep it up and let’s see our 
name on the trophy again next year  

SOME MEMBERS OF THE WINNING TEAM! 

THE  
TROPHY 
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The Scouts finished their summer term with a number of interesting evenings, they spent 
one evening building kites from bin bags and florist canes and managed to choose the only 
completely still evening to attempt to fly them. Luckily, we did manage to get them into the 
air a few weeks later when the wind picked up a bit. The Scouts also spent an evening 
cooking their own ‘sausage rolls’ over open fires,  

 

As I mentioned in my last newsletter the Scouts have also been working on their photog-

raphy badge. We were helped in this by a visit from Mia, who has recently graduated from 

Lincoln University with a degree in photography. The Scouts managed to produce some 

very good photographs and we held a small exhibition of their work on the last evening of 

term to enable their parents and a few others to come along and view their work. I have  

included a selection of their photographs in this report. 

Over the last couple of months, we have also managed to get the young people from all    
sections out onto the Skirth in the kayaks. The Scouts intended to do a bit of a litter pick from 
the water, but were pleased to find very little for them to collect. In addition to their kayaking 
adventures the Cubs have been working on their athletics badge, and the Beavers have been 
finding out how to keep themselves safe, both at home and whilst they are out and about. 
 
The Leaders and young people are now enjoying a well-earned break for the summer and are 
looking forward to more adventures when we start back in September. 
 
If you know of any child aged between 6 and 14 years who would like to come along and join 

in the fun, or if there are any adults who are willing to help out at all, please contact myself on 

01526 869141 or Roger on 07831264554 for more details. 
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CYBER MISTAKES 
 
The following is provided by the Metropolitan Police and shared with you to help 
combat cyber crime. 
 
MISTAKE 1: HAVING A WEAK PASSWORD 
 
Your password is the lock on your door.  Make sure it’s strong. 
Simple passwords can easily be guessed by criminals.  Don’t use words personal to 
you (sports teams, pets, family etc.), never share it with anyone and use a separate 
password for your email. 
To create a stronger password, join three random words together. For exam-
ple: 19fisHboaTtuliP95!! 
 
MISTAKE 2: NOT HAVING ANTIVIRUS 
 
Antivirus is your security guard.  Make sure you have some, and that it’s up to 
date. 
Viruses and malicious software (malware) can infect any device (computers, 
phones, etc.).  Once it’s there, it can lock you out, steal your information or even 
watch you in your home! 
Most systems have anti-malware already built in.  Make sure you’re using it.  
Also consider installing extra antivirus on all your devices (which can be free).  
Both of these act as a security guard, checking everything that tries to come 
in.  They will alert you if anything tries to infect your system. 
 
MISTAKE 3: NOT UPDATING YOUR SOFTWARE 
 
Vulnerabilities are holes in your walls.  Updates and patches fill the holes in. 
Software is never perfect.  Often it has vulnerabilities or holes that criminals can use 
to get inside.  When one is found, the software is updated or patched to remove the 
problem. 
Always update your software as soon as you’re prompted, ensure that it       
remains safe and secure. 
 
MISTAKE 4: NOT BACKING UP DATA  
 
Make copies of things that are important to you.  Keep them safe. 
Your files, contacts and memories are some of the most important things on your 
computer.  If your computer were to break, or before infected, having a safe backup 
means you don’t lose them. 
Regularly copy your important information to multiple locations (hard drives, 
cloud etc.). 
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MISTAKE 5: CLICKING ON LINKS AND ATTACHMENTS 
 
You wouldn’t let a stranger into your home.  Why let them onto your computer? 
Emails you receive may contain attachments or links you are asked to click on.  Doing 
so could allow criminals to install malware, giving them complete control of your device. 
Don’t click on links unless you can verify where they came from.  If in doubt, call 
the sender to check it’s genuine. 
 
MISTAKE 6: SHARING EVERYTHING ON SOCIAL MEDIA 
 
You wouldn’t take an advert out to say you’re going on holiday and your house is 
empty.  Why tell the world via social media? 
Social media is great to keep in touch with friends and family, but unless you’ve 
checked your privacy settings, you might be telling more people about your life than you 
intend. 
Be careful who can see what you share online.  Ensure your privacy settings on 
social media are set to a high level. 
 
MISTAKE 7: TRANSFERRING MONEY WITHOUT CHECKING FIRST  
 
You wouldn’t hand out cash to people on the street without checking who they 
are.  Why do the same online? 
Criminals can easily pretend to be anyone online.  They can mimic emails, websites 
and phone numbers of your friends, colleagues, customers or banks.  They’ll try and 
trick you into transferring money into their bank account. 
Always verify requests for payment, or alteration of bank details directly.  Find 
contact details from another source, and don’t transfer until you can confirm who 
you’re sending it to. 
 
 
Always report fraud  and cybercrime to Action Fraud, either online at 
www.actionfraud.police.uk  or by telephone on 0300 123 2040. 
 
For practical advice on how to protect yourself and your business online visit 
www.getsafeonline.org  
 
To contact the Metropolitan Police cybercrime prevention team email cyberpro-
tect@met.police.uk  

A DATE FOR YOUR DIARY 
 

The Christmas Tree Lighting and Blessing            
Ceremony will take place on Wednesday 4            
December 2019 commencing at 6.30pm . 
 
Full details of the Event will be posted around the 
village nearer the date. 
 
Please note that for environmental reasons Glow 
sticks will not be distributed this year 

http://www.actionfraud.police.uk
http://www.getsafeonline.org
mailto:cyberprotect@met.police.uk
mailto:cyberprotect@met.police.uk
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FAMOUS LAST WORDS 
 

I told you I was ill        Spike Milligan 
 
They couldn’t hit an elephant at this dist…    General John Sedgwick 
 
If this is dying I don’t think much of it     Lytton Strachey 
 
I should never have switched from Scotch to Martinis. Humphrey Bogart 
 
Last Will and Testament - I being of sound mind,  
have spent every penny.       Ray Ellington 
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“Hamming it up” 

 
This July saw the now annual summer BADASS production. This year saw 
another two night production but a change of venue. The Village Hall gave 
scope for a bigger audience than the  previous venue of The Ship Inn and 
this materialised with a large audience on the Saturday night. 
 
The format  was the same as previous years with the evening beginning 
with the main course of the meal. The food  was provided by The Ship Inn 
and was well received by everybody I spoke to.  Having to transport the 
food meant no chips and more salad so I opted for curry and rice . 
  
The dramatic part of the evening began with a one act  comedy “The Show 
must go on”. 
A play within a play as a drama group did their best to put  on a              
performance despite last minute hiccups and non-appearance of            
participants. Let us hope that this hypothetical situation does not affect   
BADASS in future productions. 
 
After a short interval there was a second one act play “All by myself” 
which featured Tobias Downes as a castaway on a desert island who had 
been on his own for several years or so he thought.  In a very funny play he 
was soon to meet other castaways who had been there even longer and 
had just not bothered to introduce themselves despite knowing that he was 
there. 
 
The evening finished with a very good musical finale with a song from every 
decade since the 1940s. T. I cannot remember hearing a prompt at a      
BADASS production and in this production, there were the usual              
accomplished acting and singing performances from all of the usual cast 
which made for a very enjoyable evening watching and listening to         
performers who clearly put in a great deal of effort and rehearse very well.  
 
I hope that their support continues and increases. Maybe they will match 
the success of Heckington Players and have enough demand to support 3 
nights for their productions. 
 
Newsletter Theatre Correspondent 
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BILLINGHAY DIARY OF EVENTS  
September & October 2019 

 
Mon, 2 September  Parish Council    Monthly Meeting 
Tues, 3 September  Tuesday Club   Harvest Supper 
Tues, 3 September  Darby & Joan   Skegness 
Sat, 7 September   Produce Market   Church Community Rooms 
Sun, 8 September  Billinghay Bowls Club  Alf South Trophy 
Tues, 17 September  Darby & Joan   Meeting 
Tues, 24 September  Past Times History Gp  Christine Chapman - John of Gaunt 
Wed, 25 September  Scarecrow Competition  Last date for entry 
Sat, 28 September  80s & 90s Disco   Walcott Village Hall 
Sat, 28 September  Scarecrow Trail   Ringmoor House 1 to 4pm 
Tues, 1 October   Tuesday Club   You cannot be serious  
Tues, 1 October   Darby & Joan   Rushden Lakes 
Tues, 1 October   Methodist Church  Coffee Morning - Shoebox Appeal 
Sat, 5 October   Produce Market   Church Community Rooms 
Mon, 7 October   Parish Council    Monthly Meeting 
Tues, 15 October   Darby & Joan   Meeting 
Sat, 19 October   Twinning Association  Quiz Night 
Wed, 30 October   Past Times History Gp  Loretta Rivett - Plants that cure and or Kill 

EARLY NOTIFICATION OF FUTURE EVENTS  
 

Fri, 1 November   Billinghay Community Group George Egg DIY Chef (Show) 
Sat, 2 November   Produce Market   Church Community Rooms 
Mon, 4 November  Parish Council    Monthly Meeting 
Tues, 5 November  Tuesday Club   Liberty’s Family 
Tues, 26 November  Past Times History Gp  Steve Watson - Boston Travelling Fair 
Sat, 30 November  Produce Market   Church Community Rooms 
Sun, 1 December   Sleaford Christmas Market 
Mon, 2 December  Parish Council    Monthly Meeting 
Tues, 3 December  Tuesday Club   Choir - Sing it Loud 
Wed, 4 December  Billinghay Christmas Tree Lighting and Blessing 
Sat, 21 December  Produce Market   Church Community Rooms 
Wed, 19 February 2020 Past Times History Gp  Lincolnshire Film Archives 
Fri 13 Mar 2020   Billinghay Community Group Powered by Fairy Dust (Show) 
Fri, 8 May 2020   Village Hall    VE Celebration Day 
Tues, 19 May 2020  Past Times History Gp  Lynda Hotchkiss 
Sat, 23 May 2020   Twinning Association  Start of Trip to France (Ballon) 
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REGULAR MEETINGS 
 

The dates and start times for each such Group are given below: 
 
B.A.D.ASS     Thursdays  7.00pm Ship or Village Hall 
           Phone Kate 07799617674 for info 
Beavers/Cubs & Scouts  Tuesdays   5.30 to 9.15pm 
Bingo      Monday   1.30pm      
           The Whyche 
Bowls (Indoor)    Monday   2.00 to 4.00pm Village Hall 
British Legion (Men)   1st Wednesday Ship Inn 7.30pm    
       every 2 months  
Brownies       Wednesdays  5.30 to 7.00pm 
Car Boot Sale    Sunday am  Coach & Horses Field 
Coffee Morning    Thursday   10.00 to 12.00     
           Community Rooms 
Community Plan    3rd Wednesday 7.00pm      
       of month   Coach & Horses 
Community Connections   Look for   Methodist Church Hall 
 Cafe      announcements  
Football Club     Saturdays  10.30 to 11.30am Junior Training  
           Sessions      
Girl Guides     Wednesday  6.45 to 8.30pm   
Keep Fit      Tuesdays   6.30 to 7.30pm     
           Village Hall 
Lighthouse Club  (Secondary Alternate Fridays 7.45 to 9.15pm   
 School Children)       Baptist Chapel 
Market & Car Boot Sale  Sunday   From 6.30am     
           Coach & Horses 
Methodist Lending Library  2nd Tuesday of  2.00 to 3.30pm     
       each month 
Mobile Library    Alternate Mondays - see Parish Office page   
            for details 
Night Owls Book Club   3rd Tuesday 
       of each month 
Rainbows     Tuesdays   5.30 to 6.30pm 
Slimming World    Thursday   Village Hall 
           5.00 to 9.00pm 
YPF Children’s Club   Fridays    6.00 to 7.30pm    
           Baptist Chapel 
Youth Club     Every Monday  Village Hall 
           6.30 to 8.00pm 
               
      



CAR DYKE PARISH GROUP WORSHIP TIMETABLE  
July  & August 2019 

 

DATE   PARISH   SERVICE    TIME 
Sunday 1 Sept   Billinghay   Morning Prayer   9.30am 
    South Kyme  Holy Communion  11.00am 
    Martin   Morning Prayer   11.00am 
 
Sunday 8 Sept  Timberland  Holy Communion  9.30am 
    Billinghay   Morning Prayer   9.30am 
    North Kyme  Holy Communion  11.00am 
 
Sunday 15 Sept Billinghay   Holy Communion  9.30am 
    South Kyme  Morning Prayer   11.00am 
    Martin   Holy Communion  11.00am 
 
Sunday 22 Sept Walcott   Holy Communion  9.30am 
    Timberland  Joint Anglican /  
        Methodist Service  9.30am 
    North Kyme  Morning Prayer   11.00am 
    Billinghay   Holy Communion (said) 11.00am  
 
Sunday 29 Sept Billinghay   St Michael & All Saints 10.00am 
        Patronal Festival 
 
Sunday 6 October Billinghay   Morning Prayer   9.30am 
    South Kyme  Holy Communion  11.00am 
    Martin   Morning Prayer   11.00am 
 
Sunday 13 October Timberland  Holy Communion  9.30am 
    Billinghay   Morning Prayer   9.30am 
    North Kyme  Holy Communion  11.00am 
 
Sunday 20 October Billinghay   Holy Communion  9.30am 
    South Kyme  Morning Prayer   11.00am 
    Martin   Holy Communion  11.00am 
 
Sunday 27 October Walcott   Holy Communion  9.30am 
    Timberland  Joint Anglican /  
        Methodist Service  9.30am 
    North Kyme  Morning Prayer   11.00am 
    Billinghay   Holy Communion (said) 11.00am  
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ROYAL BRITISH LEGION  
BILLINGHAY BRANCH 

 
 

TRIBUTE TO A LOST MEMBER 
 

Billinghay Royal British Legion lost a loyal and special fellow member when 
Dave Ingrey passed away on 9

th
 July after a long and brave battle.  Dave 

proudly carried the Royal British Legion Standard for the Billinghay Branch 
for many years and diligently made the arrangements for the Remembrance 
Day parade in our village. Dave loyally continued to act as Secretary and 
latterly as Treasurer until his passing; roles he performed selflessly with   
unassuming pride and commitment.   
 
Tradition and camaraderie were instilled in Dave during his Service with the 
Royal Engineers, in which he enjoyed a full career with memorable postings 
abroad.  His affable nature and sense of humour belied Dave’s dedication 
and passion for the Royal British Legion and its ethos. He recruited so 
many of our young and willing members, and corralled our attendance to 
the monthly meetings.  Dave was a wonderful, generous man who will be 
sadly missed by all his fellow members of Billinghay Royal British Legion 
and his friends in other Branches. 
 
Our sincerest condolences go to his wife June, his sons Kerry and Chris, 
his wider family circle and closest friends.   

     MICHAEL TERRENCE POWELL 
      
     It is with great sadness that we have to record the 
     passing of Mick Powell.  
       
     Billinghay Parish Council would like to place on  
     record their appreciation for the sterling work that he 
     did for our village.  
 
For numerous years, Mick served as our Ward’s District Councillor.  In  a 
quiet unassuming way, he helped this village and its residents a               
tremendous amount.  
 
Our thoughts are with his family and friends at this sad time. 
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NEXT ISSUE Nov/Dec 2019 – DEADLINE DATE – 10 October 


